
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
June 2012 

 
Dear All! 
 
Until we don’t have an interactive online platform (am already working on it!) 
to keep you informed, I keep sending the monthly INSHS Newsletter to you. 
Hopefully you like it? The content of the Newsletter is and will be based on the 
information which I have got ( will have get) from: the Contact Persons, Board 
Members and the Sub Group Chairs. But I also make efforts to collect useful 
information for you. I’ll also try to report to about my activity to you. Thank you 
again for your confidence and support towards me. I would like to ask all 
Contact Persons, Board Members, Sub - Group Chairs to send me information 
frequently in each month regarding : 
 

 Erasmus mobility 

 Reserarch projects 

 Erasmus Mundus Projects and other LLP projects 

 Publication possibilities 

 Scientific Events and Sport Events etc. 

in connection with his/her university. Please send these info not just for me, 
but for Anita as well. Please remember: running INSHS should be a team work! 
I hope that you liked the April Issue! Please don’t forget to send me back (per 
email) the required documents asap, There are a couple still missing!!! 
 

1.) The Joining Agreement (signed by the responsible person on your 

university) 

2.) The Faculty Data Sheet (with the email avaiabilities and academic 

background of your members of staff) 

    Best regards:    Dr. Henriette Dancs, PhD   
          Head Coordinator of INSHS  

 
 



INSHS issues: 
 
 
IMPORTANT:  
Here is the email address of Benjamin Jaeger. Benjamin is the person, who will 
update and upgrade the webpage of INSHS. He has not got any information 
from you yet!! 

benjamin.jaeger@st.ovgu.de 
 
From now on, please send every information to me  (dancs@mnsk.nyme.hu) 
and to him as well. I will put the info on the monthly Newsletter as well. 
 
 I kindly ask the contact person to send the Joining Agreemnet and the Faculty 
Data Sheet asap !!!  

 
Camps for INSHS universities : for staff/student (see attachment)Thanks Jurij!!! 
 
I have started to establish an interactive thematic web platform (an E- 
Community) which beside others INSHS should use to realize  a much intesive 
and effective internal communication . Will be ready in this year very possible. 
 
Please note: all information which I will get per email will be announced in 
the  INSHS Newsletters. 
 

NEWS: 
 

 University of West-Hungary and  Middlesex University  
 

Lifelong Learning Programme 

Erasmus  

Intensive Programmes (IP) 

Course in Performance Analysis 

5th Mai- 18th Mai 2012  

organized by 

University of Middlesex (London) 

University of West - Hungary (Szombathely)-

Institute of Sport Science 

INSHS – PA Sub Group (PASG) 

mailto:benjamin.jaeger@st.ovgu.de
mailto:dancs@mnsk.nyme.hu


  
Participants have arrived from 11 universities from 6 countries!!! It was a great 
success with a very contentful academic and enjoyable social programme 2 
weeks long in Szombathely.  
 

 
Latvian Academy of Sport Education 
 
OUTDOOR SPORTS AND RECREATION EDUCATION SUMMER SCHOOL 2012  
 

Recreation sports in multicultural environment in Latvia  
Consortium of the Universities: Latvian Academy of Sport Education, Latvia  
Jozef Pilsudski University of Physical Education in Warsaw, Faculty of PE in Biala 
Podlaska, Poland ,State College of Computer Science and Business 
Administration in Lomza, Poland ,Swedish School of Sport and Health Science, 
Sweden,University of Malaga, Spain in collaboration with Latvian Association of 
Outdoor Education and Recreation 
For any additional information please e-mail to Summer School 2012 secretary  
Inta Bula Biteniece, E-mail: inta.bula-biteniece@lspa.lv  
Latvian Academy of Sport Education (LASE)   
More info from Prof. Jurij Grant ( email: jurisg@lanet.lv) 
 
 
 

Rzeszow University  
 
is organising workshops within the framework of the project "Development of 
the didactic potential of Rzeszow University on a European level". 
The major objective of the workshops is the development of the syllabus 
guidelines for academic subjects taught in English. 
We would be delighted if you agreed to become one of five experts invited for 
the workshops which will take part from 11 to 15 of June 2012. As an expert 
you would be expected to prepare and give a 5-hour talk / workshops followed 
a discussion. We would be grateful if you could prepare a talk/workshops on 
one of the following topics: 
1. Interactive didactic classes; 
2. Information in the didactic process; 
3. International cooperation in the field of courses run in English; 
4. EU funds for financing higher education; 
5. Possibilities of improving teachers' didactic qualifications in Europe; 
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6. Methodology of inspiring students to undertake scientific research; 
7. The role of institutions and companies in higher education; 
8. Comparability of education in Europe; 
9. Methodology of creating interdisciplinary courses; 
10. Didactic problems in mixed nationality groups. 
 
If you wish you can also suggest a different topic in line with the general topics 
of our workshops "New directions in education in Europe" (the topic would 
have to be accepted by organisers). 
A typical day of workshops will be divided into two parts. In the morning, 
invited experts will present their papers followed by a discussion (each day a 
different expert). In the afternoon, Rzeszow University teachers divided into 
pairs will be working directly with assigned experts to create syllabi for 
academic courses taught in English (so you would have about 1,5 hours every 
day to assist them  
in creating the guidelines for a syllabus). 
We can cover the cost of air travel (up to 2000 pln), provide food and 
accommodation throughout your stay. We should also be able to offer you a 
symbolic compensation for preparation and delivery of the workshops. 
We believe that the workshops will be a great chance for experts from different 
countries to share knowledge and experience in an international environment. 
We are looking for experts from Physical Education, Sport and 
Tourism&Recreation area. 
 
Wojciech Bajorek 
Erasmus Coordinator, Faculty of Physical Education 
University of Rzeszow 
www.univ.rzeszow.pl 
 
 
 

FH Burgenland 
 
 
University of Applied Sciences Burgenland with its study programmes in the 
four key competence areas Business Studies (with a CEE focus), Information 
and Communication Technology and Management, Energy and Environmental 
Management, and Health invites your current and former graduates to 
participate in the Pannonia Research Awards 2012. 

https://mail.bdf.hu/owa/redir.aspx?C=fRDTKBju3E2HCdyvS7M2QDvqumGK-s4IhecOLU3MLsSOj5eMGkabCAhQyGcwAvTuhX2RQzcSumo.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.univ.rzeszow.pl


The University of Applied Sciences Burgenland has created the Pannonia 
Research Awards as a means of encouraging research and publishing activities 
within the key competence areas of the University of Applied Sciences 
Burgenland. Persons submitting excellent works should gain recognition for 
their endeavours.  
The topic of the awards is: “Regional and European future issues in the key 
competence areas Business Studies, Information and Communication 
Technology and Management, Energy and Environmental Management and 
Health“ 
Entries for the Pannonia Research Awards will be welcomed from current and 
former graduates of your institution. 
 
For further information about the awards, please visit the website at: 
http://www.fh-burgenland.at/award (German) 
http://www.fh-burgenland.at/GF/award_e.asp (English) 
We kindly ask you to ensure that your graduates (both current and former) 
are informed about the Pannonia Research Awards 2012. 
We look forward to receiving your entries for the award (Deadline for 
submission: 30th September 2012). 
 
Mag. Andrea Trink 
Fachhochschulstudiengänge Burgenland Ges.m.b.H. 
Geschäftsstelle Qualitätsmanagement & Organisationsentwicklung 
Campus 1 
7000 Eisenstadt(Austria) 
E-Mail: andrea.trink@fh-burgenland.at 
www.fh-burgenland.at 
 
 
 

University of Assuit 
 

On behalf of the Organizing Committee, I would like to invite you to participate 
in the International Conference on : 

"Sport Science in the Heart of the Arab Spring" will be held in Luxor , Egypt on 
November 24 -26, 2012, 

organized by the Faculty of Physical Education, Assuit University, Egypt, 
Institute of Sport Science, Otto-von-Guericke , University,Magdeburg, 
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https://mail.bdf.hu/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx


Germany, International Network in Sport and Health Science (INSHS), and The 
German Academic Exchange Service (DAAD). 

I hope that this event would be a memorable one for you.You are welcome to 
contact me if you have any comments or suggestions to make the conference 
more exciting.  
The conference website is : www.LSC2012.com 
 
Prof.Dr. kamal Abdelgaber Mahran 
Faculty of Physical Education, Assiut University- Egypt 
 
 
 

Academy of Physical Education Katowice 
 
Please visit conference homepage at www.mc2012.awf.katowice.pl 
The deadline for paper submission is June 15. 
I decided to propose a 25 % discount for registration fee for all Members of 
our network!!!!!! ( It is very generous, thank you on behalf ov INSHS!!) 
I think it is a good “deal” and… it is a good conference! 
 
Grzegorz Juras PhD DSc 
Associate Professor 
Department of Motor Behavior 
Academy of Physical Education 
72 Mikolowska Str., 40-065 Katowice, Poland 
phone +48 32 2075174 
fax +48 32 2516868 
e-mail: g.juras@awf.katowice.pl 
 

 
University of Primorska 
 
You are kindly invited to attend the International Conference Safe and Healthy 
Working Environment, which is organised in the frame of projects SOS (Stress, 
Absence, distress) and IDO Primorska (Improving the working environment in 
key sectors of the coastal - karst region). Both projects are partially funded by 
the European Social Foud and are focusing on promotion of safe and healthy 
working environment. At the same time with an interdisciplinary approach they 
investigate those issues both theoretically as well as and practically from 

http://www.lsc2012.com/
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perspectives of several scientific disciplines (psychology, ergonomics, sociology, 
kinesiology, human resource management and other). Both projects represent 
the bridge between the academic and business environment. 
The UP Faculty of Ergonomic and Kinesiology Studies (UP FENIKS – in 
establishment) and Educational Department of University of Primorska, who is 
partaking in the project “Planning and career counselling for effective entry 
into the labour market« have also joined in the organization of the conference . 
In the attachment you will find the conference programme.. You are kindly 
invited to confirm your participation to Danijel Bandelj on e-mail: 
danijel.bandelj@upr.si in order to facilitate the organization. 
 
 
 

University of Primorska 
 
 
We kindly inform you that you can find the information and the registration 
form for the The 7th International Symposium “A Child in Motion” held from 
October 5th to October 7th 2012 at the web address 
http://www.otrokvgibanju.si/default.asp?mid=en  
 
More info: Prof.dr. Rado Pišot (Email:  rado.pisot@upr.si) 
 
 
 
 

University of Ljubljana  
 
Faculty of Sport, University of Ljubljana, is proud to houst and to invite you to 
the 6th Conference for Youth Sport which will take place in Bled, Slovenia, from 
6th till 9th December, 2012.  
The main topics of the conference are:  

• Challenges in the field of physical education  
• Sports career dilemmas  
• Education of young athletes  
• Sports injuries of young athletes  
• Sports for children with special needs  
• Principles for sports training in youth sports  
• Athlete, coach and family 
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Your paper can also address any other field of youth sport. 
Please find attached an invitation to submit a paper for the Conference. 
Further information is available on the conference-website, 
http://www.youthsport.si/, which will be regularly updated. 
We look forward to receiving your contributions. 
 
Tomaž Pavlin 
University of Ljubljana, Faculty of Sport,  
Gortanova 22 
1000 Ljubljana 
e-mail: youthsport@fsp.uni-lj.si This e-mail address is being protected from 
spambots. You need JavaScript enabled to view it  

 

Please send useful information even during the summer!!! Thank you and I 
appreciate your efforts and contribution on behalf of all members. 

 

       Enjoy your well deserved holiday! 

 

       Dr Henriette Dancs, PhD 

Head Coordinator of INSHS and 
Editor of the Newsletter 
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